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Mr. W.H. McAbee, III
6925 Liberty Hwy.
Pendleton, SC 29670-9313

Dear Mr. McAbee:

We received your opinion request dated March 12, 2018 regarding dual office holding.
The following opinion sets out our understanding of your question and our response.

Issue (as quoted from your letter):

I . . . serve as an elected District Director of the Three & Twenty Creek

Watershed District. This watershed district was created by the S.C. General

Assembly and is a political subdivision of the State. See S.C. Code Ann, § 48-11-
10(1); see also S.C. Code Ann. § 48-ll-210(A)(30). I have also accepted a
position to serve as a law clerk to [a circuit judge] starting in August, 2018.

My question is [whether] serving as a judicial law clerk to a circuit court
judge [would] be considered an office of honor or profit so that I could not
[concurrently] serve as a member of the Three & Twenty Creek Watershed
District? I assume for this opinion, and believe that your office has already

decided, that service on such a district commission constitutes an office of trust or

honor for purposes of S.C. Const, art. VI, § 3.

Law/Analysis:

It is the opinion of this Office that a court would hold that concurrently serving as a
district director of a watershed district and as a judicial law clerk does not violate the dual office

holding prohibition of the South Carolina Constitution because a judicial law clerk is a "mere
employee" and not a public official as contemplated by our state's constitution. See Sanders v.
Belue, 78 S.C. 171, 172, 58 S.E. 762, 763 (1907).

As alluded to in your letter, the South Carolina Constitution prohibits any persons from
holding two offices of honor or profit simultaneously. S.C. Const, art XVII, § I A. As this
Office set out in a 2009 opinion.
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